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Response to Comment Set C.101:  Alice Wollman 

C.101-1 Southern California is a seismically active area, as demonstrated by the list of significant active and 
potentially active faults in the Project area provided in Table C.5-3, in Section C.5 (Geology, Soils, 
and Paleontology) of the Draft EIR/EIS document. There is a risk that the location of towers along 
active faults, including the San Andreas Fault, could be damaged in the case of a surface fault 
rupture (Impact G-4). Implementation of the required Mitigation Measure G-4 (Minimize Project 
Structures within Active Fault Zones) would ensure that such potential impacts would be less than 
significant. Further discussion of the geologic and seismic characteristics of the Project area is 
provided in Section C.5 of the Draft EIR/EIS.  

C.101-2 The supply and quality of water resources, including in the Leona Valley, would not be significantly 
affected by the proposed Project or an alternative. As discussed in Section C.8 (Hydrology and 
Water Quality) of the EIR/EIS, implementation of the proposed Project or an alternative is not 
expected to significantly interfere with groundwater supply and recharge (Criterion HYD2), or with 
existing surface water drainage patterns (Criterion HYD3). If the proposed Project or an alternative 
is approved, the required implementation of mitigation measures during construction and operation 
would ensure protection of water resources. 

C.101-3 Please see General Response GR-3 regarding EMF concerns. 

C.101-4 Please see General Response GR-1 regarding potential effects on property values. 

C.101-5 Thank you for your comment. 

C.101-6 We recognize that Alternative 5 would constrain the ability to aggressively fight a wildland fire in 
the vicinity of the route, and would create additional fire risks to inhabited areas such as Leona 
Valley and Agua Dulce (see discussion in Section D.5). Your concerns regarding increased fire risk 
will be shared with the decision-makers who are reviewing the Project and alternatives at the USDA 
Forest Service and the CPUC. 

C.101-7 Please see General Response GR-1. 

C.101-8 The proposed Project and each of the alternative routes would result in impacts biological resources 
(Section C.3). Potential impacts are discussed and mitigation measures as necessary are presented in 
the biological resource section of the Draft EIR/EIS. 

C.101-9 Your comments will be shared with the decision-makers who are reviewing the Project and 
alternatives at the USDA Forest Service and the CPUC. 

  

 

 


